
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

November 16, 1932 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 

regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 

at roll call were Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hirons, Holcombe, 

Roberts, Sievert, and President Hall. City Manager Soderstrum, 

City Attorney Adams, and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held November 2nd were read and 

approved. 

 

C. of C. request same app. 

 

Several members of the Chamber of Commerce were present to request 

that the Council allow them at least the same appropriation for 

1933, as they had in the past, and showing the need for an 

additional $200.00. Mr. Lee Burgess addressed the Council in the 

matter. It was agreed among the Council that at least $1,000 be 

appropriated for the Chamber of Commerce for 1933 contingent on 

the purchase of No-thoroughfare land, otherwise at least $800.00. 

 

Mr. Coke, member of the Committee from the Y. M. C. A. appeared 

before the Council and requested that a meeting be called by the 

Y. M. C. A., City Council, and Chamber of Commerce, and that the 

public be invited to attend this meeting, for the purpose of 

working out some plan for the Y. M. C. A. The Council informed Mr. 

Coke that they would be willing to co-operate in every possible 

way. 

 

South 5
th
 right of way for new bridge 

 

A request from the County Commissioners was presented by Mr. 

Soderstrum, in which the Commissioners ask that the City Council 

secure the right of way on South 5th Street leading to the 

proposed new bridge to be constructed in the near future by the 

State Highway Department. Attorney Adams presented law to show 

that it was clearly the duty of the City to secure this right of 

way. Mr. Soderstrum was requested to go ahead and at least get an 

option on the necessary property. 

 

1933 Budget 

 

The 1933 budget was next considered. Mr. Soderstrum was requested 

to prepare a statement showing just what the City will collect in 

the ash & rubbish hauling department, this statement to be 

endorsed by the Council and proper publicity be given to it. 

 

Petition of protest against salary cut 

 

A petition signed by various business men of Grand Junction 

protesting the proposed cut in salaries and labor, contemplated by 



the City Council, and effective January 1st, was presented. It was 

moved and seconded that the petition be placed on file. 

 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 

motion of Councilman Glassford and seconded by Councilman Hirons 

the meeting adjourned. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


